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September 14, 2015 

VIA E-FILING 

 

El Segundo Energy Center Petition to Amend (00-AFC-14C) Committee 

Commissioner Karen Douglas – Presiding Member 

Commissioner Janea A. Scott – Associate Member 

Raoul Renaud – Hearing Officer 

California Energy Commission 

1516 Ninth Street 

Sacramento, CA 95814-5512 

 

Re: El Segundo Energy Center Petition to Amend (00-AFC-14C) 
 Project Owner’s September 2015 Status Report 

Dear Committee Members: 

El Segundo Energy Center LLC (“Project Owner”), owner of the El Segundo Energy Center  
(00-AFC-14C) (“ESEC”), submits this status report for the ESEC Petition to Amend (“PTA”) for 
proposed units 9-12. 
 
On August 27, 2015, Energy Commission Staff published its Combined Final Staff Assessment 
Combined Parts A & B for the El Segundo Power Facility Modification Amendment to the El Segundo 
Energy Center (“Combined FSA”). The Combined FSA incorporated staff’s evaluation of Air Quality 
into the previously issued FSA Part A and provided Staff’s substantive responses to Project Owner’s 
comments on the FSA Part A. The Combined FSA also made a number of changes to the proposed 
Conditions of Certification. Project Owner is in the process of evaluating the new Air Quality section, 
Staff’s responses to comments, and the changes to the proposed Conditions of Certification. Notices of 
Availability for the Combined FSA were issued on September 11, 2015.  Project Owner thanks the Staff 
for their diligent assessment of the PTA and looks forward to the setting of evidentiary hearing dates. 
 
Project Owner would also like to inform the Committee tasked with evaluating the PTA that on 
September 2, 2015, Project Owner filed a 120 day notice of NPDES Permit modifications associated 
with the shutdown of the once-through cooling system at El Segundo Generating Station. 
 
      Locke Lord LLP 

      By: ____________________________________ 
                 John A. McKinsey 
 JAM:dh               Attorneys for El Segundo Energy Center LLC 


	Document.pdf
	Document.pdf



